February 9, 2006

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Norman Mesewicz, Deputy Director, Labor and Employee





Relations Division, ARHL

FROM:  Carolyn Federoff, President, Council of HUD Locals 222

SUBJECT:  Demand to Bargain


       Issuance of Technical Guidance Memorandum for FHEO Employees


Please accept this demand to bargain regarding the issuance of a Technical Guidance Memorandum to FHEO employees on or about January 20, 2006.  Your office sent us a copy of the Memorandum on or about January 31, 2006.  Although it was not sent as part of an Article 5 notice of a change in working conditions, we believe that the Memorandum does change working conditions for many FHEO employees in multiple Locals.  We are aware that several Locals in Region 5 have received Article 5 notices from their local Management, and these Locals may have submitted demands to bargain.  Please be advised that we will not delegate authority to the Local level to bargain this matter.


Our preliminary proposals include:

1. Management agrees that only Fair Housing related calls are required be recorded on the Contact Log.  Should management have a need to determine the total volume of calls in FHEO, they will establish a ticker system, wherein employees place a tick next to a list that includes categories such as PIH, CPD, etc.  It is expected that a ticker system would only be required periodically.

2. Management agrees to eliminate the “time sensitive log.”  When employees receive a time sensitive call they will place it on the Contact Log and advise their supervisor via e-mail with a short summary of the issue.  It will be the supervisor’s responsibility to handle the matter with the Intake Supervisor or his/her designee.

3. Management agrees that this change will not affect FHEO employees’ ability to telecommute under the Department’s telework policies, including telecommuting up to three days per week.  

4. Management agrees to hold briefings/provide training to all effected employees at least 14 days prior to implementation.  


We reserve the right to amend and add to the proposals above.  

cc:  Priscilla Lewis, Chief

      Labor Relations Branch

      Kim Kendrick, Assistant Secretary

      Office of FHEO

